MEETING BETWEEN KARI AND ICRAF ON TREE SHARING FOR PLANTING BY COMMUNITIES IN THE NYANDO AND YALA RIVER BASINS AND FOR THE WORLD ENVIRONMENTAL DAY TREE PLANTING CELEBRATIONS
The participants were: 
Samuel Obaga, FO-Nyando

Eva Gacheru, FO-Yala

Anja Boye , ICRAF 

Luka Anjeho, ICRAF

Daniel Rotich, LO WKIEMP, for PC

Deliberations / Discussions

The meeting and the general discussions were well conducted.

· We noted and agreed that, some seedlings were not ready for transplanting to the field. Those seedlings not yet ready were to be distributed to various community tree nurseries for further nurturing before planting since the Maseno nursery was set to close by 31st May 2007,

Earlier on NEMA/Forest services had requested the project and ICRAF to contribute some seedlings towards the WED tree planting day celebration.  

The available seedlings were shared to Yala, Nyando, ICRAF and NEMA/Provincial Conservator of Forests.

We then worked out modalities to get the seedlings to the various sites

	Nyando
	Tree species
	At Kisumu nursery
	At Maseno nursery
	Total requested
	

	
	Grevillea
	207 
	-
	207
	

	
	Acacia
	2000
	-
	2000
	

	
	Markhamia
	3000
	-
	3000
	

	
	Terminalia
	-
	-
	-
	

	
	Cassuarina
	572
	2000
	2572
	

	
	Albizzia
	-
	1900 – only 800 booked 
	1900 - 800
	

	
	Senna 
	-
	1000
	1000
	

	
	Croton
	-
	300
	300
	

	
	Calliandra
	-
	2300
	2300
	

	
	Cordia
	-
	1750
	1750
	

	
	Prunus 
	
	300
	
	

	
	Paw paws
	1000
	
	
	

	
	Totals
	6779
	8450
	15229
	

	Yala
	Tree species
	At Kisumu nursery
	At Maseno nursery
	Total requested
	

	
	Grevillea
	250 - Maseno
	250
	250
	

	
	Acacia
	600 – 500 Ksm
	100
	600
	

	
	Markhamia
	500 – Maseno
	500
	500
	

	
	Terminalia
	-
	
	
	

	
	Cassuarina
	2400 - Maseno
	2400
	2400
	

	
	Albizzia
	500 – Maseno
	500
	500
	

	
	Senna 
	300 - Maseno
	300
	300
	

	
	Croton
	100 – Maseno
	100
	100
	

	
	Calliandra
	-
	
	
	

	
	Cordia
	200 -Maseno
	200
	200
	

	
	Prunus
	
	454
	454
	

	
	Meligia
	
	1000
	1000
	

	
	Loquarts
	260
	
	
	

	
	Papaya
	
	300
	300
	

	
	Total Eva
	760
	6104
	6864
	


NEMA/ Provincial Conservator of Forests were contacted and through a meeting held later in the afternoon agreed to collect 6,440 seedlings set aside for the World Environmental Day to be held next week, 5th June 2007 at Kajulu hills, Kisumu District as WKIEMP’s contribution towards the event. They agreed to take theirs the next day, 31st May 2007.

Seedlings to Yala basin were to be ferried by one of our vehicles assisted by an ICRAF vehicle to be provided on 31st May 2007.The remaining seedlings were to be ferried next week from Monday.

Since ICRAF was closing Maseno nursery 31st May 2007 we agreed that security and taking care of the seedlings be provided by the project over the weekend pending collection of the seedlings. This was communicated to Mr. Aore and accepted..   
